HIGHLAND POLICE COMMISSION MEETING

May 11, 2023

The Highland Police Commission met in regular session. Commissioner Jurczak called the meeting to order at 6:40 P.M., followed by
the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call:  Commissioners Danko, Moes,and Stombaugh were present. Chief Potesta was present. Councilman Sheeman was
present. Commissioner Krooswyk was absent with prior notice. Attorney Reed was not present, but available by telephone as
predetermined.

There were no public comments.

Minutes of the April 13, 2023 meeting were approved.
Approval was given to forward claims to the Town Council for payment.

Personnel

On a motion by Commissioner Stombaugh and seconded by Commissioner Moes the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
resignation of Officer Joel Sullivan effective 4-19-23.

Training
On a motion by Commissioner Moes and seconded by Commissioner Danko the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
following training:

Peer Support & Mentoring in Law Enforcement- June 12-13,2023- On line webinar- Deputy Commander Shawn Anderson- Regis-
$450

Accident Reconstruction Series- June-Oct 2023- Merrillville- Corporal Michael Yonkman- Regis- $6175 for all- Lodging- NA-

Per Diem- NA- Mileage- NA

MOS Instructor Workshop- August 9, 2023- Plainfield ILEA- Corporal Yonkman- Regis- NA(we have credit from previous cancelled
class); Lodging- $115 (1night @$100 plus tax); Per Diem- $60; Mileage- NA

Accident Review

On a motion by Commissioner Danko and seconded by Commissioner Stombaugh the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
assessment of Officer Navarro’s accident of 4/9/23 as an At Fault Possible Penalty accident.

On a motion by Commissioner Stombaugh and seconded by Commissioner Moes the Commission on a viva voce vote approved the
assessment of Officer Sapp’s accident of 4/9/23 as a No Fault No Penalty accident

Chiefs Comments

Dunkin donuts provided a dozen donuts for everyone.
Another dozen was dropped from the NiSource Corporate Security.

A Mr/Mrs Schultze were involved in a Pl accident at 45" & Cline (Veh vs mc) and were severely injured with a 9 week hospital
stay. They wished to thank the first responders for all there quick actions in saving them.

With no further business the meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM as recorded by LuAnn Stirling, Recording Secretary



